Sheffield Philharmonic Chorus                         Minutes of Meeting 11th January 2017

Present
Paul Henstridge; Anne Adams; John Spence; Graham Dawson; Sally Turnbull; Els Pearse; Janet Hoyle; Rachel Mallaband; Sue Pennington; Georgina Hulse; Paul Duffield.   

Bill Smyllie attended for item 4

1. Apologies
Helen Kirk;  Paul Bedwell; Richard Salt.

2.  Minutes
The minutes of the meeting of October 19th 2016 were agreed to be accurate and signed by the chair..

3. Outstanding Matters Arising from 19/10/16 not on the agenda
14 AOB Els will obtain a hard backed copy of Messiah for presentation to Bill Smyllie. Paul H to arrange for signatures.

All other issues have been resolved, are on-going or appear on the agenda.

4. Standing at Rehearsals taken by visiting conductors
Bill Smyllie's paper had been previously circulated. His concern is that visiting conductors do not always take into account the varied physical capabilities of members of amateur choirs. Bill's suggestion is that a protocol be agreed which includes the possibility that the chorus should not be asked to stand for the first run-through of any section.

Following a discussion a consensus did not emerge. Richard Salt to be asked to consult the making Music website. Anne offered to consult with administrators of other choirs. The issue to return to committee following these investigations.

An additional concern regarding over-working voices immediately ahead of a concert was also expressed during the discussion. Maggie to be asked for advice.

Bill was thanked. 

5. Issues Raised by Darius
5.1 Rehearsal Venue

Darius is concerned that the chorus is situated far away from him at the current rehearsal venue and this is maybe affecting the quality of the rehearsal. The hall also has an acoustic which is markedly different from our usual performing space in the City Hall. It is much easier to produce a strong sound at KES than in the City Hall thus giving a false sense of volume and the vocal effort required to create it.

Decided to ask for suggestions for an alternative venue via the weekly update. Sue to draft the piece which will itemize the criteria for the venue.   

5.2 Single person liaison for soloists

Anne agreed to be the soloists' liaison person for all matters.

6. Governance
Following the agreement made at the AGM to change our status to a Charitable Incorporated Organisation 3 areas have been identified as needing development.

a) The technical change to a CIO needs to made via a submission to the Charities Commission. Graham and Anne to liaise on this.

b) Further work needs to be done on developing our rules. Anne will gather the work we have done so far and this issue will be on the agenda for the next meeting.

c) We need extra policies. eg  how to deal with emergencies such as illness. John agreed to collect details of next of kin as part of this process. The new members' green form to be amended accordingly.

Richard to be asked to check policies with Making Music. eg do we need volunteer first aiders as opposed to relying on the good will of our medically qualified members?
7. Review of 2 x recent concerts

Lots of positive comments were received following the Elgar / V Williams concert. We were well prepared for this concert.

Petroc Trelawny was an excellent compère at the Christmas concert. 

A concern was raised by an audience member about the distraction caused by noisy, ill-disciplined children at the afternoon Christmas concert. City Hall stewards will move audience members away from noisy areas if they request it. They will also speak to parents of noisy children. 

It was noted that the chorus sounds fulsome from the stalls, most of the circle and the front balcony but the sound does not carry well into the back of the balcony in particular.

8. Forthcoming Performances/ Events/Concerts

8.1 Classical Sheffield Festival concert 18th March 2017

Music is organised. It will remain in our library after the event.

Charge to members £2 for the 2 pieces.

Our concert costs will be £1,400 and we asked for a contribution of £900 from Classical Sheffield. They offered £750 which we have agreed to accept. This brings our costs to £650 though there will be an additional charge for the festival fee.

8.2 SPC Messiah 25th March 2017

There will be a cream tea for Friends organised by Helen.

Tea and biscuits will be available for audience members in the interval on a no-profit contributions-in-a-box basis. Helen and Anne to organise with help from others as required.

Start time is now 7.00pm not 7.30pm. Anne to ask the orchestra if they are ok to have a shorter break between rehearsal and performance. (There is a wedding in the venue until 2pm.)

Volunteers will be required at 2pm to help unload instruments from cars before they move to park. Paul H to organise nearer the time.

A risk assessment will be advantageous, (Graham,) though the insurance will be sufficient to cover costs should cancellation be required. 

John will stage manage the chorus. Graham will organise the orchestra and soloists. 

There is a major issue over seating for the chorus and this is not yet resolved. There can only be 125 chairs for singers and 160+ people are down to sing. In the first instance, next Tuesday Paul H will ask if there are people who are happy not to take part even though they are currently on the singing list. There is also the possibility that a few people may have to withdraw owing to illness, though there are also others waiting to be auditioned who may well wish to sing. There is room on sofas at the side for about 20 people though this would involve shuffling around before and after choruses.

We are very unwilling to tell people they cannot sing because of this issue. Neither can we ask people to stand for the whole performance. We need Darius's input and Paul H will phone him urgently and get his views before Tuesday.

Decided to order 2,000 leaflets and ask the City Hall to exit leaflet for us at a February concert. It will have details of the Tippet concert on the reverse.

8.3 Child of Our Time Tippet 6th May 2017

Arrangements are proceeding. Current ticket sales are disappointing. On 2nd February there is a meeting planned with the City Hall marketing staff to discuss how we may further promote this concert. We need to know how many singers to expect from the Halle choir. Anne to enquire.
8.4 The Holy Face Wilby recording 3rd July 2017 (also possible 10th July)

No decision on whether or not the additional session on 10th July will be required; it will depend upon how well the 3rd July recording goes.

9. Planned/ Possible Performances/ Events/ Concerts
9.1 The Holy Face concert Halifax 21st October 2017

Nothing to report

9.2 The Holy Face Wilby concert Sheffield

Nothing to report.

9.3 Mahler 2nd Symphony  29th April 2018 Edinburgh; 30th April 2018 Middlesborough; 5th May 2018 Sheffield.

Nothing to report.

9.4 Proposed French tour

Agreed that Matthew Morgan will conduct a survey of chorus members' interest in the idea of a tour possibly during autumn 2018.

9.5 Possible tour or invitation with Bochum.

Graham reported that members of the Bochum choir are keen to maintain links with SPC and there is mutual agreement to look for an opportunity for a joint venture, possibly in 2019.

10. Issue of Chorus Professionalism
Following a period of email discussion Anne collated issues and possible solutions into a paper which was circulated before the meeting. The following suggestions from the paper were agreed.

a) Darius to assess quickness on the uptake, and general musical awareness as part of the re-audition.

b) Prepare people for the possibility they might be asked not to sing in a concert despite having passed a re-audition.

Georgina offered to draft out suggestions for note learning, links to recordings, use of practice CDs etc. 

Possible singing from memory for the Mahler concert.

11. Friends Scheme
 Deferred

12. Chorus Website Update
 Nothing to report. Paul H will follow it up.
13. Merchandising
We have 678 CDs remaining to sell and they are stored in Anne's house. She is anxious there should be a plan to sell them. Rachel made a diary note to work on getting them into a range of outlets starting in early September. The issue will be on the agenda for the June meeting.

Bill's book will be on sale at the Messiah concert.

14. Committee Officers Issues/Reports
14.1 Consideration of music hire costs as raised at the AGM.

This year there were additional costs associated with late or non-returned music. There was also expenditure on new music for the library. The budget will show matching income and expenditure in future. Graham will draft a reply to the AGM question for the weekly update.

14.2 Development of a Reserves Policy as raised at the AGM.

This should be sufficient to cover expenditure for the current season and firm commitments for the following season. Graham to draft a Reserves Policy and a reply to the AGM question for the weekly update.

14.3 Peter Miles has indicated that he wishes to stand down from the work he does on publicity and printing. The skills and expertise he has given to the chorus over many years, at no charge, have been of a very high standard. We have been fortunate to have benefitted from his professionalism. We need to find his replacement by the end of the summer and it should be someone of equal standard. Rachel will ask Peter for suggestions.
15. Correspondence
Paul H has received letters of thanks from British Heart Foundation for whom we sang carols at the station and from Western Park Museum where we also sang. The letters to be copied into the weekly update and displayed on the notice board.

16. AOB
None
Date of next meeting

Thursday 2nd March 2017 at 49 Westbourne Road
The above minutes were agreed to be a true record at the committee meeting held on 2 March 2017
signed........................................................................... (Chair)
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